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Army Corps removing munitions from shore
By CHAUNCEY ALCORN BLADE STAFF WRITER 


The U.S. Army Corps of Engineers announced yesterday it recovered and disposed of about 15,000 pounds of old Army munitions this year from the former Erie Army Depot, a stretch of beach in Ottawa County that the former U.S. Department of War used during the two world wars to test large caliber weapons, firing them into Lake Erie. 

Since 1992, the Army Corps has been clearing the former depot site of old munitions that wash up on the beach, and conducting periodic land surveying along the beach to recover and destroy the debris, some of which has not been detonated. 

The Army Corps conducted a "surface clearance" at the depot site from May to July of this year, during which Project Manager Steve Pylypiak said officials recovered 1,342 pieces of munition debris from about 35 acres of the three-mile stretch of beach between the Toussaint River and Camp Perry near Port Clinton. 

Mr. Pylypiak said the materials found include 40 and 60-millimeter projectiles as well as 106-millimeter shells and not all of them were harmless. 

"Only two of the munitions were actual rounds that were unfired," Mr. Pylypiak said. "Unexploded [munitions] could be dangerous if somebody encountered it, but the public doesn't have access to the area we're cleaning up." 

Mr. Pylypiak said the cleanup site is now owned and used by weapons manufacturer ARIES Inc. 

On Monday, the Army Corps will begin a second surface clearance of the former depot site that will take place through February. 

Army Corps officials will host a public meeting at 6:30 tonight at the Carroll Township hall, 11080 West Toussaint East Rd., to inform local residents about the cleanup effort and present them with detailed results of the first 2008 beach cleanup. 

A representative of the Ohio Environmental Protection Agency, which is responsible for making sure materials recovered from the site are disposed of properly, also will attend. 

Mr. Pylypiak emphasized that the munitions washing up on shore mostly have been found along the beach where the depot used to be, and the risk of any civilians finding live munitions on other private or public beaches along Lake Erie is "minimal." 

"We had a recent meeting here with all the stakeholders involved," he said. "The discussion we had with them is that the incidents are few. It does happen, but it sounds like it's fairly rare. … [The amount of munitions washing up] is decreasing as the cleanups continue."
